

Councillor Paul Osborn
Leader of the Council
London Borough of Harrow
Pinner Ward



22 May 2025

Dear Caroline Russell AM,

Thank you for writing to me and notifying me of Motion 3.3 – Blue Badge Theft.

In response to points 3 and 4 of the motion, which relate to functions controlled by London boroughs, I can say the following:

Point 3 - Our Civil Enforcement Officers already have access to the Blue Badge Enforcement database and check badges as part of their daily duties.

Point 4 - We wholeheartedly agree that the process to replace a stolen blue badge should be easy to use and quick to replace. At Harrow, replacing a stolen blue badge is fast-tracked and posted out within five working days.

I hope this response addresses the requests set out in the motion and shows that the London Borough of Harrow takes Blue Badge Theft seriously.

Kind regards,

Councillor Paul Osborn Leader of the Council London Borough of Harrow Pinner Ward (Conservative)

Conservative Councillors: Putting Residents First